
 Dates for your Diary 

  

 Tuesday 5th April—Kenley’s Got Talent  

 Friday 8th April—Easter Egg Hunt (Last day of term, school finishes at normal time) 

 Monday 25th April—School opens for Summer Term  

             Thursday 5th May—School closed to pupils for Polling Day  

             Friday 1st July—School closed in lieu of Jubilee Bank Holiday 

Netball March  - Atwood v Kenley 

On the 30th March, Kenley Netball Team played against Atwood.    

We won 8-3 in total.  The first half was 5-2 and the second was 3-1.   

Year 5 and 6 both competed. 

It was our first game back since we played in a tournament, so it was easier since it was   
only one game.  Each half was 10 minutes, therefore the whole match was 20 minutes.  We 
are very happy that we won this match. 

By Verity & Amelia Y6 

Year 5 Netball 

This week, our Netball Team were invited to a friendly match at Atwood.  When we arrived, 
we saw a small brown sausage dog (dachshund) named Monty.  We made our way to the 
netball court, while Year 6 were playing their match.  We practiced as much as we could     
before our match.  Then it was time for our game.  We were all nervous although we were 
still very excited to win.  Then the two centres and captains did a coin toss.  Our centre 
chose to start with the ball.   

The first half was really fun as we experienced good team work.  The score was 1-4 to us.  
We played 3 halves all together, and the scores were 2-6 to us.  At the end, we were really 
proud of ourselves.  As we won, Atwood treated us to some biscuits which was very nice of 
them.  

By Emilia & Bryony Y5 

   School will finish for the Easter Holidays next 

    Friday 8th April at 3.15 pm.   

  School will re-open on Monday 25th April  



Independent Clubs 

We receive many enquires from parents regarding dates 
and information for our school clubs.  

The details of all clubs are on our school website 
www.kenleyprimary.org.uk so please look at the letters 
on here for all the information you will need.   

Details of the Football Club and Tennis Club have been 
emailed to parents with this newsletter and are on the 
school website.  

https://kenleyprimary.org.uk/clubs/ 

Attendance  

 Reception  87.1% 

 Year 1   99.3% 

 Year 2   85.0% 

 Year 3   90.4% 

 Year 4   95.9% 

 Year 5   95.9% 

 Year 6    97.0% 

      

  

·   Adults with the symptoms of a respiratory infection, and who have a high temperature or 
feel unwell, should try to stay at home and avoid contact with other people until they feel 
well enough to resume normal activities and they no longer have a high temperature. 

·         Children and young people who are unwell and have a high temperature should stay at 
home and avoid contact with other people. They can go back to school, college or child-
care when they no longer have a high temperature, and they are well enough to attend. 

 ·      Adults with a positive COVID-19 test result should try to stay at home and avoid contact 
      with other people for 5 days, which is when they are  most infectious. For children             
      and young people aged 18 and under, the advice will be 3 days. 

Sara Jones and Dmitriy came to collect the donations on Monday, and they would like to thank everyone for their 
generosity with  supporting the appeal.   
Please see below the letter than Dmitriy has written to our parents: 
 
My name is Dmitriy Ganopolskyi.  I'm a local Ukrainian and I visited the school on Monday to collect donations for 
Ukraine, together with the lead of Whyteleafe Volunteering Group, Sara Jones.  
All our family would like to pass on our warm thanks to parents, children and teachers who have done such a good 
and important job! We have been surprised by people’s generosity and the school community response overall.     
We are so proud to live among such nice people!  
Talking to staff on Monday, I said that I will follow up with the latest leaflet on collections so parents can see what 
are the priorities and decide whether they could continue to help.  Also I'm attaching a small card from my daugh-
ters Yeva (8) and Polina (3), they are desperate for new connections and I'm confident we are all good friends now. 
 
I would appreciate if this could be shared with everyone involved and 
please do not hesitate to reach me directly with any queries - I'll be more 
than happy to help ! 
 
Sincerely yours,  
Dmitriy Ganopolskyi  
07552521213 

https://kenleyprimary.org.uk/clubs/

